
Greater belen 

 chamber of commerce 

requests the honor of your presence at: 

Winter Wonderland ball 

annual installation banquet 

saturday-January 21, 2012 

holiday inn express 

belen 

6:00 pm reception  

& silent auction 

7:00 pm dinner & proGram 

Dance to follow 

info-864-8091             $35 pp 
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2021 GBCC Board of Directors 
Executive Board 

 
 
 
 
Sonya Sanchez                       505-610-1294 
President , Commercial Realtor 
 
John T. Ivey                          505-307-1946 
Vice President, Haloed Solutions 
 
Yvonne Sanchez                    505-865-3624 
Vice President, Rio Grande Financial Network 
 
Jennifer Hise                      505-864-1200 
Treasurer,  CEMCO, Inc. 
 
Ray Vigil                            505-241-2529                          
Immediate Past President , PNM Resources, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 

Board of Directors 
Pete Armstrong                  505-864-2084  
Member, Armstrong Services 
 
Bobbi Chandler                    505-864-4472 
Member, VCNB/Media 9 
 
Holly Chavez                        505-463-3621 
H2 Academic Solutions 
 
Carl Gallegos                      505-205-3910 
Member,  BNSF 
 
Denise Jaramillo                 505-505-864-4075 
Member, Valencia Animal Clinic 
 
Roderick Storey                   505-865-6623 
Member,  NM Gas Co. 
 
 
 
Deborah Baca                       505-966-1000 
Ex-Officio, Belen Consolidated Schools  
 
Jon Lechel                            505-925-8547 
Ex-Officio, UNM-VC 
 
TBD                                      505-864-8221 
Ex-Officio, City of Belen 
   
Rhona Baca Espinoza            505-864-8091 
Ex-Officio, Executive Director, GBCC 
 

GBCC Office Team 
JoElla Patterson 
Membership Specialist, Office Manager 
 

 
 

 

P A G E  2 

Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

City of Belen’s Reverse Christmas Light Parade 

Along with a beautiful drive through electric light            
parade, Believe in Belen, a project of Belen MainStreet 
Partnership and BHS Staters had a food drive to benefit 
the Belen Food Pantry.  They collected three truck loads 
of non-perishables and over $4000.00!!   
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President’s thoughts 

 
 
��� 

 
 
 
 
+DSS\�1HZ�<HDU ����� � 
0\�QDPH�LV�6RQ\D�6DQFKH]�DQG�,�DP�WKH�LQFRPLQJ�*UHDWHU�%HOHQ�&KDPEHU�RI�&RPPHUFH�
3UHVLGHQW�IRU������ � ,�ZDV�ERUQ�DQG�UDLVHG�LQ�9DOHQFLD�&RXQW\���,�KDYH�EHHQ�D�OLFHQVHG�UHDO������������
HVWDWH�EURNHU�VLQFH��������,�VSHFLDOL]H�LQ�FRPPHUFLDO�DQG�UHVLGHQWLDO�SURSHUWLHV�ZLWK�5HDOW\���
,QYHVWPHQW��0\�EDFNJURXQG�LQ�UHDO�HVWDWH�KDV�SURYLGHG�PH�ZLWK�D�XQLTXH�VNLOO�VHW�WKDW�,�ZLOO�
GUDZ�XSRQ�IRU�P\�XSFRPLQJ�WHUP�DV�\RXU�*%&&�3UHVLGHQW�   
 
,Q�DGGLWLRQ�WR�RXU������*%&&�GLYHUVH�%RDUG�RI�'LUHFWRUV� ,�ZLOO�KDYH�WKH�KRQRU�WR�ZRUN�VLGH�
E\�VLGH�ZLWK�5KRQD�DQG�-RHOOD� 7RJHWKHU� DV�D�WHDP�ZH�VKDOO�VHW�RXU�LQYLVLEOH�JRDOV�	�WXUQ�WKRVH�
JRDOV�LQWR�D�WDQJLEOH�UHDOLW\�IRU�RXU DZHVRPH FRPPXQLW\�  /�ĞŶƚŚƵƐŝĂƐƟĐĂůůǇ�ĂĐĐĞƉƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƌŽůĞ�ĂƐ�
ǇŽƵƌ�'����WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚ�ĂŶĚ�WRJHWKHU�ZLWK�WKH������*%&&�%RDUG�ZH�VKDOO�VWULYH�WR�DVVLVW�DQG�
VXSSRUW�RXU�ORFDO�EXVLQHVV�FRPPXQLW\�LQ�WKHVH�XQFRQYHQWLRQDO�WLPHV�   
 
 ,�ZDQW�WR�JLYH�D�VSHFLDO�VKRXW�RXW�DQG 7+$1.�<28͊��7R�RXU�RXWJRLQJ�3DVW�3UHVLGHQW�5D\�9LJLO�
IURP�310��5D\�KDV�OHIW�VRPH�ELJ�VKRHV�WR�ILOO�DV�3DVW�3UHVLGHQW��5D\�LV�WKH�GHILQLWLRQ�RI�D�
JRRG�KXPDQ�EHLQJ�DQG�KLV�OHYHO�RI�FRPPLWPHQW�WR�WKH�HQWLUH�FRPPXQLW\�DQG�*%&&�LV�YHU\�
PXFK�DSSUHFLDWHG��DQG�,�FRPPHQG�KLP�IRU�KLV�YDOXHG�FRQWULEXWLRQV� 
 
,Q�&ORVLQJ� $�+8*(�VSHFLDO�WKDQNV�WR�RXU�VSRQVRUV�	�VXSSRUWHUV�IRU�RXU�FRPPXQLW\�HYHQWV�
DQG�IXQGUDLVHUV� �$V�ZH�NLFN�RII�������OHW
V�PDNH�WKLV�D�VSHFWDFXODU�\HDU�  
 
 
<RX¶UH�,QFRPLQJ�%RDUG�3UHVLGHQW������ 
6RQ\D�6DQFKH]  
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Greater Belen Chamber of 
Commerce  

 
+DSS\�1HZ�<HDU�'HDU�&KDPEHU�)DPLO\�� 
 
 
 
 
)RU�PDQ\�RI�XV�������ZDV�D�\HDU�RI�JUHDW�WULXPSKV�DQG��������
FKDOOHQJHV�EXW�LVQ
W�WKDW�ZKDW�OLIH�LV"��:H�SXW�RXU�KDQG�WR�WKH�
SORZ�DQG�GRQ¶W�ORRN�EDFN���$V�ZH�ORRN�IRUZDUG��ZH�NQRZ�ZH�
ZLOO�SUHYDLO���� 
 
$�VSHFLDO�WKDQNV�WR�RXWJRLQJ�*%&&�%RDUG�3UHVLGHQW�5D\�9LJLO�IRU�KHU�VXSSRUW�RI�WKLV�
&KDPEHU¶V��JRDOV�DQG�IRU�EHLQJ�D�JUHDW�OHDGHU�WR�RXU�&KDPEHU��2IILFH�7HDP����:H�ORRN���
IRUZDUG�WR�WKH�VDPH�VXSSRUW�ZLWK�RXU�LQFRPLQJ�*%&&�%RDUG�3UHVLGHQW��6RQ\D�6DQFKH]�
DQG�RXU�ZRQGHUIXO�LQFRPLQJ�%RDUG�RI�'LUHFWRUV��:H�DOVR�ZDQW�WR�KDYH�D�VSHFLDO�WKDQN�
\RX�WR�RXU�RXWJRLQJ�%RDUG�PHPEHU��$QQD�'XUDQ�ZKR�VHUYHG�RQ�RXU�ERDUG�IRU����\HDUV���
6KH�KDV�EHHQ�DQ�DPD]LQJ�OHDGHU���:H�WKDQN�\RX�DQG�ORYH�\RX�VR�PXFK��� 
 
2XU�&KDPEHU�2IILFH�KRVWHG�LWV�ILUVW�YLUWXDO�/XQFK�DQG�/HDUQ�RQ�:HGQHVGD\��-DQXDU\�
�WK���:H�KRQRUHG�RXU�-DQXDU\�0HPEHU�RI�WKH�0RQWK-$GYDQFHG�(QYLURQPHQWDO������������������
6ROXWLRQV���7KHUH�ZHUH����SDUWLFLSDQWV�DQG�-RKQ�,YH\�RI�+DORHG�6ROXWLRQV�SUHVHQWHG�DQ�
RXWVWDQGLQJ�SUHVHQWDWLRQ�RQ�QHZ�WUHQGV�QRZ�ZLWK�&29,'-������ 
 
$QQXDO�5HSRUW�DGV�DUH��DYDLODEOH�IRU�D���������HDFK�DQG�WKH�$QQXDO�5HSRUW�DQG� 
'LUHFWRU\�ZLOO�EH�D�SURIHVVLRQDOO\�SXEOLVKHG�PDJD]LQH�WKURXJK�WKH�9DOHQFLD�&RXQW\�1HZV
-%XOOHWLQ���:H�ZLOO�EH�RUGHULQJ������FRSLHV�WR�EH�GLVWULEXWHG���:KDW�D�GHDO��� 
 
$V�ZH�EHJLQ�RXU�QHZ�\HDU��OHW�PH�WDNH�WKLV�RSSRUWXQLW\�WR�WKDQN�\RX�IRU�\RXU�VXSSRUW�ODVW�
\HDU�DQG�ORRN�IRUZDUG�WR�PDNLQJ�QHZ�DQG�H[FLWLQJ�PHPRULHV�ZLWK�\RX�LQ������ 
 
6HH�\RX�VRRQ��� 
%OHVVLQJV�DOZD\V� 
5KRQD�%DFD�(VSLQR]D 
([HFXWLYH�'LUHFWRU��*%&& 
5KRQD#EHOHQFKDPEHU�RUJ 
9LVLW�RXU�ZHEVLWH�DW����ZZZ�EHOHQFKDPEHU�RUJ 
���-���-���� 
 

5KRQD�%DFD�(VSLQR]D�� 
([HFXWLYH�'LUHFWRU�RI�*UHDWHU�
%HOHQ�&KDPEHU�RI�&RPPHUFH 
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Belen MainStreet            
Partnership News 

 
WooHoo!!! BMSP  received from 

New Mexico MainStreet that 
BMSPwas awarded a Capital              

Outlay Grant  of $530K and the      
implementation of the First Phase of 

the Great Blocks on MainStreet 
Plan on Becker Ave has begun!!!  
Lots going on in our Downtown!!          

It is so exciting!!! 
 

Would love to have you join us on a 
project or two!!!   

Believe in Belen is now an initiative of 
Belen MainStreet Partnership!!! 

Contact Rhona @505-463-5558!! 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

+��$FDGHPLF�6ROXWLRQV 
����%HFNHU�$YH� 
%HOHQ��10������� 
���-���-���� 

 
'DYLG�&��&KDYH]��3�$� 

3�2��%R[����� 
/RV�/XQDV��10������� 

���-���-���� 
 

%HOHQ�&RQVROLGDWHG�6FKRROV 
����1��0DLQ�6WUHHW 
%HOHQ��10������ 
���-���-���� 

 
$GYDQFHG�(QYLURQPHQWDO�6ROXWLRQV 

�����5ROGDQ�'U� 
%HOHQ��10������� 
���-���-���� 

 
&DUH�1HW�3UHJQDQF\�&WU��� 
����0DLQ�6W��6WH���� 
/RV�/XQDV��10������� 

���-���-���� 
 

/D�'RV�*ULQJDV� 
�����&DPLQR�'HO�/ODQR� 

%HOHQ��10������� 
���-���-���� 

 
5LR�0HWUR�5HJLRQDO�7UDQVLW�'LVWULFW 

����&RSSHU�$YH 
$OEXTXHUTXH��10������� 

 
%HOHQ�5DLOZD\�(PSOR\HHV�&UHGLW�&8 

����1���WK�6W� 
%HOHQ��10������� 
���-���-���� 

 
 

 Membership Renewals!!!!!!!! 
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� 

 
(QMR\�D�GHOLFLRXV�EUHDNIDVW�RQ�6DWXUGD\V�DQG�
6XQGD\V�IURP�����-������DP��DW�)DW�6DW·V�%DU�
DQG�*ULOO�����<800<�� 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*UHDWHU�%HOHQ�&KDPEHU�RI�&RPPHUFH�SURYLGHV�
7RROV�IRU�%XVLQHVV�RQ�LWV�ZHEVLWH��ZLWK�ORFDO��VWDWH��
IHGHUDO�DQG�EHVW-RI-WKH-ZHE�UHVRXUFHV�WR�VWDUW�DQG�
JURZ�EXVLQHVVHV���*%&&�ZDQWV�WR�EH�QRW�RQO\�WKH�
JUHDWHVW�1(7:25.,1*�722/�IRU�\RXU�EXVLQHVV�
EXW�IRU�RXU�ZHEVLWH�DQG�RIILFH�WR�EH�\RXU�RQH�VWRS�
5(6285&(�722/�DV�ZHOO���2XU�JRDO�LV�WR�EH���������������
LQYDOXDEOH�WR�\RX�� 

7RROV�IRU�%XVLQHVV�FRQWDLQV�D�EXVLQHVV�VWDUW-XS�NLW�
ZLWK�DOO�WKH�IRUPV�WR�FRPSO\�ZLWK�JRYHUQPHQW�����������
UHTXLUHPHQWV��OLQNV�WR�IXQGLQJ�UHVRXUFHV��JUHHQ�
EXVLQHVV�SUDFWLFHV��EXVLQHVV�WD[�LQFHQWLYHV���������������
HPSOR\HU�UHVRXUFHV��RQOLQH�FODVVHV�DQG�PRUH��,W�LV�
DOVR�YLHZDEOH�LQ�6SDQLVK��,W�LV�DQ�DPD]LQJ�DQG�DOO������������
HQFRPSDVVLQJ�VLWH�� 

 �&OLFN�RQ�WKH�IROORZLQJ�7RROV�IRU�%XVLQHVV�OLQN�WR�
HQWHU�WKH�7RROV�)RU�%XVLQHVV�HQYLURQPHQW� 

�7RROV�%XVLQHVV � � 

&DOO�WKH�&KDPEHU�RIILFH�IRU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ��� � 

���-���-����  

 

 
 

$PLJRV�GH�OD�6HYLOOHWD 
-RLQ�XV�IRU�RXU�)LUVW�9LUWXDO�DQQXDO�PHHWLQJ�  

:HGQHVGD\��-DQXDU\����������#���SP�–�VHH�EHORZ�IRU�LQIR  

-RLQ�XV�WR�OHDUQ�ZKDW�JUHDW�WKLQJV�WKH�$PLJRV�KDYH�EHHQ�XS�WR�LQ������
DQG�SODQQHG�DFWLYLWLHV�IRU������DV�ZHOO�DV�RXU�PHHWLQJ��6WLFN�DURXQG�IRU�
D�IDVFLQDWLQJ�ORRN�DW�ZLOGOLIH�DFWLYLW\�DQG�QDWXUDO�VSULQJV�RQ�6HYLOOHWD�
1:5�  

:H�KRSH�WR�VHH�\RX�WKHUH�  

Join Zoom Meeting  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86187604620...  
Meeting ID: 861 8760 4620  
Passcode: 434397  
 
7KDQN�\RX 
 
-HDQQLQH�.LPEOH 
9LVLWRU�6HUYLFHV�0DQDJHU 
6HYLOOHWD�1DWLRQDO�:LOGOLIH�5HIXJH 
�������-�����;������ 
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December Member of the Month 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Greater Belen Chamber of Commerce is proud to honor St. Mary’s Catholic School as 
the Chamber’s December Member of the Month.   
 Saint Mary’s has been a ministry of Our Lady of Belen Parish since 1927. When  
Father Antonio Cellier succeeded Father Juan Anthony Picard, in 1917, he realized 
the impending growth of the town due to the coming of the railroad and set about 
to enlarge the church. The church's beauty surpassed all churches in New Mexico 
and in 1927 he started a parochial school, St. Mary's, under the guidance of the    
Ursuline Sisters. Saint Mary’s has become a well-known, excellent Pre-K through 
8th grade school in Valencia County, with many families having established roots 
in the hallowed hallways. Today, Saint Mary’s remains a thriving, important            
ministry of Our Lady of Belen.   

  

 

  

 GBCC  December Business of the 
Month Award went to St. Mary’s 

School 

 

 



 

  

3$*(�����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������ZZZ�EHOHQFKDPEHU�FRP 
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2020 GBCC Annual                     

Award  Winners  

2020 Volunteer Group 

Believe in Belen 

2020 Amigo Award: 

Dept. of Health: Belen  

2020 Infinity Award 

Rio Grande Financial Network 

2020 Member of the 

Year:  Tierra Del Sol 

Golf Club 

Ci�zen of the Year:   

Jay and Kathy Peters 



6XQGD\ 0RQGD\ 7XHVGD\ :HGQHVGD\ 7KXUVGD\ �)ULGD\ 6DWXUGD\ 

     � � 

� � � ��9LUWXDO�
/XQFK�DQG�
/HDUQ 
 
%063������������
%RDUG�0HHW 

� � ��9LUWXDO����������
$QQXDO�*DOD 

�� �� �� �� �� �� �� 

�� �� �� �� �� �� �� 

�� �� ���*%&&� 
%RDUG�0HHW 

�� �� �� �� 

��       

 

)HEUXDU\�83&20,1*�(9(176 
· *%&&�9LUWXDO�/81&+(21��������-����30��=220�)HEUXDU\��UG 
· $118$/�5(3257�0(0%(56+,3�',5(&725<�'($'/,1(���)(%58$5<���WK 
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MEMBER TO MEMBER DISCOUNTS 

 
Bar Y Pet Hotel:  14 day care for the cost of 13 days  Call Bobbie, 864-2251 
Bella Vida Healthcare Clinic:  Non-insured patients are able to be seen for $40.00           
office visit; sports physicals-$25 Call 916-5446 for more information 
Bethlehem Trading Post:  10% discount on store merchandise.  Vendor items may be 
exception.  
Black’s Smuggler’s Winery:  Free Wine Tasting for GBCC Members:  Call Tony Black:  
388-8117 
Floressence Floral Boutique & Gifts:  10% Discount for GBCC Members:  505-702-
4025 
Images By Rosa: FREE one hour sitting for GBCC members, call 505.250.2982 or 
email imagesbyrosa@aol.com to make an appointment. View the site at  http://
imagesbyrosa.exposuremanager.com/ 
H2Academic Solutions:  10% discount for Chamber Members.  Holly:  505-453-3621 
Jazzercise:  GBCC Members first month FREE, call 250-2982 or Jazz-
ercieBelen@aol.com 
Johnson Chiropractic Clinic, LLC:  10% discount for military and law enforcement 
and for payment in full at the time of service.  Call 505-565-0548 
Marty’s Muffler Shop Inc:  10% Discount on all repairs  864-8033. 
listing. Call 830-2043 or email info@nmbiz.com  
Paradigm Physical Therapy Belen: 10% Discount on One Month Gym Membership, 
Call 861-1200 
Performance Automotive:  10% off on all parts and labor for all GBCC Members:            
Present card at time of   service.  Call 505-861-1468 for more information 
Professional Contracting:  Senior Discount:  505-859-4220:  Laura Rosales 
Rutilio’s:  Discounts available depending on service  Call 864-0093 
Scentsy Independent Consultant:  Nichole Shiplet:  505-414-3017:  $5.00 off         
purchase $40.00 or more.   
Sew What?!  10% discount on multi-piece orders, 565-2677 
US Bank:  20% off standard checks and reorders. Belen only!  Call 861-1900 
Valencia Animal Clinic:  10% off annual vaccinations, 864-4075 
Valencia County News-Bulletin:  40% ad Discount on monthly Chamber Page, 864-
4472  
Wright Choice Learning Center:  Discounts available depending on service  Call         
864-2530 



 

��������������������������������������� 
*%&&�&+$0%(5�1HWZRUNLQJ�/XQFKHRQ���������������������������

�)HEUXDU\��UG�������DP 
7RSLF��*%&&�/XQFK�DQG�/HDUQ 

7LPH��)HE���������������$0�0RXQWDLQ�7LPH 
���������������� 
 

KWWSV���XV��ZHE�]RRP�XV�M������������ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
712 Dalies 
Belen, nM  87002 

 
&HOHEUDWLQJ�RXU�)HEUXDU\�0HPEHU�RI�WKH�0RQWK���$GHODQWH 

*UHDW�QHWZRUNLQJ�DQG�H[FLWLQJ�SUHVHQWDWLRQ�E\�3DYORV�3DQDJRSRXORV�RI�&HWHUD�
)LQDQFLDO� 



VALENCIA.UNM.EDU			   505.925.8560

✸LEARN HERE, 
EARN ANYWHERE!

LOWER COST, 
HIGHER EDUCATION!

For registration information, please call 925.8580

REGISTER 
FOR SPRING 

CLASSES! 
VISIT VALENCIA.UNM.EDU FOR COURSE SCHEDULE 

AND APPLY AT APPLY.UNM.EDU .  OUR ADVISORS ARE 

HERE FOR YOU AND YOUR EDUCATIONAL NEEDS!





Happy 2021 to our Valencia County partners! 

  

As 2020 has come to a close, Facebook is reflecting on the challenges Los Lunas has faced this year and 

how the community came together to support our neighbors. We are grateful to be a part of this 

community and want to say thank you for showing such strength and perseverance during this difficult 

year. Below is a video that shares some of these bright moments in an otherwise challenging year. 

 

Video: Los Lunas Data Center 2020 Community Moments  

  

Please feel free to share this video on your Facebook pages and with friends or colleagues. Thank you 

for your partnership this year, and best wishes for 2021.  

  

Many thanks, 

Holli Davies 

 

 

 

Holli Davies 

Community Development Regional Manager | Southwest 

Facebook Data Centers | Phone: (817) 713-9688 

Facebook | Fort Worth, TX | Los Lunas, NM 



Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

PPP Loans and the Employee 

Retention Tax Credit Presented by 

Larry Donahue WEBINAR 2021 01 

15 
Date: 1/15/21 

Time: 10:00 AM - 11:00 AM (MST) 

More relief is on the way across the country now that the President has signed the latest coronavirus relief 
deal into law. Join Larry Donahue and Ian Alden as they discuss the aid that is now available and how new 
guidelines will affect your small business. 

Register at https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12817 or contact Leslie Everson 
at leslie.everson@sfcc.edu  

 

Cyber Security 6-Part Series 

WEBINAR 2021 01 19 thru 02 04 - 

Register Here for Any of the 6 

Sessions 
Date/Time:  

Session #1 1/19/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #2 1/21/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #3 1/26/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #4 1/28/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #5 2/2/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #6 2/4/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)  

The Tillman Cybersecurity Training Series is a comprehensive program that supports the information 
security efforts for every business. It is applicable for existing and potential DoD contractors, and it also 
addresses cybersecurity issues related to the COVID-19 pandemic. Each session below runs approximately 1 
½ hours. The entire 6-part series is approximately 9 hours. 

Below are the topics covered in each session. While the topics with a (CMMC) next to them provide 
information applicable to all businesses, they give the DoD contractors the information they need for the 
Cybersecurity Maturity Model Certification. 



Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12813 

 

PPP Loans and the Employee 

Retention Tax Credit Presented by 

Neil Bradley WEBINAR 2021 01 20 
Date: 1/20/21 
Time: 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM (MST) 

More relief is on the way across the country now that the President has signed the latest coronavirus relief 
deal into law. Join a robust panel led by Neil Bradley, Executive Vice President US Chamber of Commerce as 
they discuss the aid that is now available and how new guidelines will affect your small business. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12814 

 

E-Commerce and Alternative 

Selling Methods WEBINAR 2021 

01 20 
Date: 1/20/21 
Time: 9:30 AM - 11:00 AM (MST) 

Christopher Garcia is the Small Business Advisor at UNM-Valencia Campus. He is a UNM Alum, receiving his 
Bachelors in Business Administration and Master's in Public Administration. He has many years of experience 
selling vintage and antique items through eBay and Etsy, and prides himself on his marketing strategies and 
tactics. In this workshop, we will discuss the topics outlined in Tamara E. Holmes' article, Selling Without a 
Store. In this article, Ms. Holmes writes about pop-up shops, online marketplaces, food trucks, flash sales, 
and flea markets. Chris will go further and identify permitting/licensing requirements, stress the need for a 
marketing plan, and demonstrate traditional and social media marketing tactics. We will also cover the new 
and important COVID Safe Practices. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12815  

 

Basic Steps to Starting a Business 

in NM WEBINAR 2021 01 22 



Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

Date: 1/22/21 
Time: 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM (MST) 

Learn the basic steps every person should know to start their first business, and learn how the Small 
Business Development Center can assist you. Also will review resources for COVID Safe Practices. We will 

also cover the new and important COVID Safe Practices. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12816  

 

Best regards,  

Vernon Mulanix, Center Director, vernon@unm.edu 

Christopher Garcia, Business Development Specialist, cgarci15@unm.edu  

 













 

 

 

 

Woo Hoo for the month of January  

 

Glenda Miller has retired from the Director 

position, here at Care Net.  We all hope her 

time ahead, is filled with relaxation and 

family time. Praying for God's blessings for 

her. 

  

Dena Gutierrez is now the new Director, at 

Care Net Pregnancy Centers of Albuquerque, 

Valencia County.  We also have a new 

Assistant Director, Stephanie Johnson. We 

are blessed with new volunteers as well!  

 

Praying for God's Blessing upon this 

organization. 

 

In His Love, 

 

Dena Gutierrez 

Director  

Care Net Pregnancy Centers of Albuquerque 

Valencia County 

Phone  505-565-3838 

Fax  505-565-3833 
 



As the Administrator of Comfort Keepers in Home Care Agency in Los Lunas I have witnessed firsthand 

the devastation this pandemic has had on our seniors and chronically ill. Not only are they isolated from 

family and friends, but they are also seeing a decline in their own health and then a shortage in 

caregivers that are needed to care for them. This is a problem that affects our entire community. Most 

of us either know someone who needs in-home or community-based care, or we know someone who 

WILL need care at some point (possibly even ourselves). What will we do if quality care becomes a thing 

of the past due to lack of caregivers? Who will take care of your loved one, or you, as you age or become 

ill? 

“The number of job vacancies in the direct care industry is projected to reach more than 8 million {by 

2028}.”  It is projected that the demand for caregiver jobs will continue to surge. (Home Health Care 

News). We are facing a community, and national, crisis if we cannot meet these demands.  

Caregiving jobs can be very rewarding for someone who enjoys working with people in a one-on-one 

environment, who has enjoyed taking care of elderly family members in the past, who gets along well 

with older adults, or finds joy in making a difference in someone's life. Caregiving positions can be the 

gateway to professional advancement like obtaining certifications (CNA/MA), nursing degrees and 

internal promotions into leadership roles.   

This is a time when many people are fearful to be around others. Care agencies are providing their 

caregivers with necessary personal protective equipment, frequent testing opportunities, as well as 

keeping them up to date on all developments regarding Covid. Seniors and caregivers are also slated by 

the State of Colorado to receive vaccination opportunities ahead of the general public. 

Caregivers are in need and opportunities exist in home care and long-term care communities to name a 

few.  Reach out to people you know, spread the word that these employment opportunities are 

available, highly valued and the career of today and the future!   

Thank you, 

Denise Moreno 

Comfort Keepers 

denisemoreno@comfortkeepers.com 

Director of Client Services 

Direct: (505) 515-0001 

Main/Fax: (505) 814-7797  

www.comfortkeepers.com/offices 

1202 Main St NE  

Suite 104 

Los Lunas NM 87031  

 





Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

PPP Loans and the Employee 

Retention Tax Credit Presented by 

Larry Donahue WEBINAR 2021 01 

15 
Date: 1/15/21 

Time: 10:00 AM - 11:00 AM (MST) 

More relief is on the way across the country now that the President has signed the latest coronavirus relief 
deal into law. Join Larry Donahue and Ian Alden as they discuss the aid that is now available and how new 
guidelines will affect your small business. 

Register at https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12817 or contact Leslie Everson 
at leslie.everson@sfcc.edu  

 

Cyber Security 6-Part Series 

WEBINAR 2021 01 19 thru 02 04 - 

Register Here for Any of the 6 

Sessions 
Date/Time:  

Session #1 1/19/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #2 1/21/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #3 1/26/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #4 1/28/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #5 2/2/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)   

Session #6 2/4/21 2:00 PM - 3:30 PM (MST)  

The Tillman Cybersecurity Training Series is a comprehensive program that supports the information 
security efforts for every business. It is applicable for existing and potential DoD contractors, and it also 
addresses cybersecurity issues related to the COVID-19 pandemic. Each session below runs approximately 1 
½ hours. The entire 6-part series is approximately 9 hours. 

Below are the topics covered in each session. While the topics with a (CMMC) next to them provide 
information applicable to all businesses, they give the DoD contractors the information they need for the 
Cybersecurity Maturity Model Certification. 



Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12813 

 

PPP Loans and the Employee 

Retention Tax Credit Presented by 

Neil Bradley WEBINAR 2021 01 20 
Date: 1/20/21 
Time: 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM (MST) 

More relief is on the way across the country now that the President has signed the latest coronavirus relief 
deal into law. Join a robust panel led by Neil Bradley, Executive Vice President US Chamber of Commerce as 
they discuss the aid that is now available and how new guidelines will affect your small business. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12814 

 

E-Commerce and Alternative 

Selling Methods WEBINAR 2021 

01 20 
Date: 1/20/21 
Time: 9:30 AM - 11:00 AM (MST) 

Christopher Garcia is the Small Business Advisor at UNM-Valencia Campus. He is a UNM Alum, receiving his 
Bachelors in Business Administration and Master's in Public Administration. He has many years of experience 
selling vintage and antique items through eBay and Etsy, and prides himself on his marketing strategies and 
tactics. In this workshop, we will discuss the topics outlined in Tamara E. Holmes' article, Selling Without a 
Store. In this article, Ms. Holmes writes about pop-up shops, online marketplaces, food trucks, flash sales, 
and flea markets. Chris will go further and identify permitting/licensing requirements, stress the need for a 
marketing plan, and demonstrate traditional and social media marketing tactics. We will also cover the new 
and important COVID Safe Practices. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12815  

 

Basic Steps to Starting a Business 

in NM WEBINAR 2021 01 22 



Upcoming SBDC Webinars  

 

Date: 1/22/21 
Time: 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM (MST) 

Learn the basic steps every person should know to start their first business, and learn how the Small 
Business Development Center can assist you. Also will review resources for COVID Safe Practices. We will 

also cover the new and important COVID Safe Practices. 

https://nmsbdc.ecenterdirect.com/events/12816  

 

Best regards,  

Vernon Mulanix, Center Director, vernon@unm.edu 

Christopher Garcia, Business Development Specialist, cgarci15@unm.edu  

 








